
Party hearing regarding continued suspension of the youth benefit 

Dear parent 

This letter is available in other languages by clicking on the link at the end of this letter. 

I am writing on behalf of the head of department at UU Copenhagen. I am writing to you because, 
according to our information, your child is still not engaged in education, work or another activity. 

It has still not been possible to get in touch with you to find out what your child is doing and 
possibly hold a meeting to talk about your child's education plan. 

I therefore ask you to contact me before - see the date in the letter sent to your e- box 

You can send an email or call me. 
Mail: mortea@kk.dk  
Phone: 3045 4737 or  

• You can fill out the form by clicking on the link below 
https://ung.unoung.dk/uu101206/svar  

• You can send digital mail via our website: www.uu.kk.dk. Click on the link ”Send digital post”.  

The sanctioning unit met - see date in the letter sent to your e-box 
decision to suspend the youth benefit from- see date in the letter sent to your e-box 
because, according to our information, your child was not engaged in education, work or another 
activity. 

If I don't hear from you by the - see the date in the letter sent to your e-box 
UU will continue to recommend that the municipality of Copenhagen maintains stopping the 
youth benefit for your child. We do this because we consider that the obligation to be in 
education, work or other activity is still not fulfilled. 

The recommendation will be sent to the municipality's Sanctions Unit. It is the Sanctions unit 
that makes the decision to maintain the suspension of payment of the youth benefit. 

UU Copenhagen must supervise that young people comply with their duty to be in education, in 

a job or other activity.  
If UU Copenhagen considers that the young person does not fulfill his obligation to be in 
education, in a job or other relevant activity, we can recommend  the municipality to stop 

payment of the youth benefit. 

You can read more about the rules in Duty notice:  
https://www.retsinformation.dk/eli/lta/2019/1014  

I have inserted the text from the Duty Notice at the end of this letter. 



In special cases, the young person can be temporarily or permanently exempted from the duty. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

With best regards 

Coordinator  

On behalf of 
Charlotte K. Jørgensen  
Head of Department UUCopenhagen, Youth Department 




